
Dauphin County Woodlands Owners Association 

January 15, 2025 

	 A special meeting for the general membership of the DCWOA is being held on January 
30, 2025, at the Dauphin County Conservation District office, located on 1451 Peters Mountain 
Rd. Dauphin, PA 17018.  As no officers were elected at the annual meeting held on October 10, 
2024, the purpose of this meeting is to accept nominations for officers (President, Vice 
President, Secretary, Treasurer and 2 board members. The board members needed will serve a 
2-year term and a 3-year term.  This meeting is required to elect said officers and board 
members by calling for and accepting a vote from the general membership.  

	  The officers’ positions serve a term of one year and the elected board members serve a 
term of 3 years.  However, a current board member, Jon Miller has volunteered to be nominated 
for the office of secretary and will relinquish his position as board member, thus creating a need 
to elect a board member for the remaining 2-years on his term. 

	 As of this writing, the following people have volunteered to be nominated and will 
accept if nominated the required positions in order that DCWOA may move forward in 
conducting business and planning future events.	 	  

President - Will Dingman, Vice-President - Cathy H. Laudermilch, Secretary- Jon Miller, 
Treasurer- Sam Dengel, Board member 3-year term, Jay P. Megonnell, 2-year term- David 
Laudermilch.  Additional nominations will be called for and accepted from the floor during the 
general meeting.  (Note: Emory Eyster is willing to continue as a Board Member.  His current 
term expires in October 2025. 

	 Dues will be accepted at this special meeting.  Currently Annual dues for a regular 
membership or a family regular membership (including a family partnership) is $15.00.  Please 
note as per the DCWOA By-Laws, an individual or family membership is entitled to one (1) vote 
at all DCWOA meetings /elections.  Associate and Sponsor members may not vote but may 
serve on Committees, task forces or other appointed groups.  Additionally, membership is on a 
calendar year basis beginning January 1 and ending December 31.  However, any member 
joining DCWOA after August of any year and paying the annual dues will be credited through 
December 31 of the following year.   

	 Please plan to attend this very important meeting to ensure the future of DCWOA.  

Respectfully,  

Jon Miller, Board Member and Emory Eyster, Board Member


